Hamilton Chamber Of Commerce

Brownfield Resolution 

Issue:

To encourage the progress of 'Brownfield' redevelopment in the City of Hamilton and promote sustainable building practices.

Background:

The City of Hamilton has undertaken a number of initiatives and programs in order to assist with promoting the redevelopment of Brownfield sites.  These have included the Environmental Remediation and Site Enhancement (ERASE) Program, the Historic Land Use Study (HLUS), Brownfield Land Banking Study and LEEDing the Way Community Improvement Plan (CIP).

Currently, The City of Hamilton, through the Economic Development & Real Estate Division, in co-operation with the Downtown and Community Renewal Division and the Industrial Parks and Airport Development Division is undergoing an exercise to update and expand programs in the City’s ERASE CIP as well as the Hamilton LEEDing the Way CIP.  In addition, the City is proposing to introduce a “Hamilton Downtown/West Harbour front Remediation Loan Pilot Program”.

Key elements:

· Expanding the Hamilton LEEDing the Way CIP project area boundary beyond the Business Parks and Industrial Areas to include the entire urban area, as there have been several inquiries made regarding industrial/commercial LEED certified projects that fall outside of the current boundary.  This program offers a LEED Grant Program to assist with achieving LEED certification and the costs will be added as an eligible cost under the ERASE program.

· Implement the Hamilton Downtown/West Harbour front Remediation Loan Pilot Program in the following areas: Downtown Hamilton Community Improvement Project Area and West Harbour front (Setting Sail Secondary Plan boundaries) to stimulate residential or residential/commercial use development or redevelopment on properties requiring remediation.

RECOMMENDATIONS:

The Hamilton Chamber of Commerce support the City of Hamilton in the above initiatives and recommends the proposed amendments is implemented to promote Brownfield Redevelopment and sustainable building practices. Consideration should be given to expansion of the program to include other areas of the City, beyond the urban areas, subject to the success of the pilot program.

